
My Dear Friends and Colleagues! 

I want to inform, for all of us – sad news! 

Man is mortal – but that would be half the trouble! The bad thing is that sometimes he 

is suddenly mortal! I learned with regret today that on the night of 29-30 December, 2022, my 

classmate at the M.V. Frunze Naval School, died 

suddenly in his apartment. My friend and colleague, 

a man who devoted his whole life to spreading New 

knowledge, a man who built grandiose plans for the 

transformation of our world, a man who discovered 

for people the true information about what is 

happening, making public all that was collected in 

the collective work of Russian scientists, being one 

of the authors of – "The Foundations of the 

Formation of Humanity" - 

BORIS VIKTOROVICH MAKOV. 

It is very difficult for me to write this now, 

because literally the day before, we made plans and shared thoughts about what is happening 

today and how to ease people's condition in this seemingly uncertainty. For me, Boris will 

always remain the way he was - talented, intelligent, caring, tolerant, responsive and accessible 

in communication. And most importantly, he will remain alive, with his smile, seriousness and 

understanding in his eyes, kind-hearted and wise. On the heart – of course, sadness and 

bitterness of loss. I promise that I will bring to its logical, everything that we have planned 

with him and will implement it into life. 

F. Shkrudnev 
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